Rotary Club of Camrose Daybreak
EyeOpener November 24, 2020 Rotary Foundation

November is Rotary Foundation Month
December is Disease Prevention and Treatment Month

Odell played a video of O Canada to open the meeting for 14 members present

Dean offered Food for Thought from an article detailing the extent of plastic pollution in the oceans. The floating island of garbage, twice the size of Texas, in the Pacific Ocean is the largest of five in our oceans. Where does all this garbage come from? There are 10 major rivers – 8 in Asia and 2 in Africa – that contribute 90% of the garbage. He saw this in Kabul, a city of 5 to 6 million people, when stationed there. He let a man with some garbage pass across the street in front of him, only to see him dump the garbage in the river, adding to the 3 to 4 feet of garbage already there. The spring snowmelt moved all that garbage toward the ocean. We need to find ways to bring sanitation to communities that are needlessly contributing to this pollution problem.

For an interesting look at recovered beach plastic check out https://washedashore.org/

Harry will offer Food for Thought next week.

Happy Bucks

· Rotary Edmonton Downtown meeting had Zoom session with Global Scholar Anna-Marie Robertson. Amazing young lady, credits Rotary for helping her success
· Bought travel trailer, so end of camping on the ground
· Qantas flights will require vaccination certificates in near future
· Library excited about computer tables partially funded by the club
· Great to see snow but have not been able to get out on the trails
· Contact Trina Harrison at Augustana to learn more about the ASSET mentoring group. You can assist students navigate their university life

Announcements

· Fall Learning session December 3rd Rotary Foundation and December 10th Service Success Stories. Links to YouTube recordings of Membership and Fundraising sessions in the Connections newsletter 
· Giving Tuesday December 3rd
· The Camrose Filipino Association is holding bottle drives to fundraise for relief to affected families in the region hit by recent typhoons
· The Camrose Library Fellowship is holding their gift card fundraiser

Presentation – The Rotary Foundation, Rob Rolf, Club Foundation Chair

Rob thanked Alan for earning a plus-8 Paul Harris pin acknowledging his donations to the Rotary Foundation. Rob shared impacts of donations to the Foundation:

· Local and international projects in Rotary’s areas of focus build communities and improve peoples’ lives
· Member’s donations to the Annual Fund return in part to the District to fund scholarships and local projects. The 3 years the donations are held defray fund administration costs
· Donations to the PolioPlus Fund are matched two to one by the Bill and Melinda Gates Foundation, tripling the donation
· Lessons learned in the polio fight, remote area mapping, contact tracing, deployment, sewage monitoring and more, are being applied to the coronavirus fight
· The Rotary Foundation has the top rating by Charity Watch for many years running

Rob reminded members that they can sign up for automatic withdrawal to donate, make online donations and check their donation history at my.rotary.org. He will assist members who want to forward a cheque for their donation.

Reminder

Club Zoom meeting next Tuesday, December 1st – Mental Health Capacity Building Project (BRSD), Andrea Dyck

Alan led us in the Four Way Test to close the meeting
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